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Corrine Brown was elected to Congress from the Third District of Florida in 1992. She is a public 
servant who prides herself on delivering the goods and services of the federal government to her 
constituents. As a result of Brown's commitment to bringing the services of Washington back to 
Florida, communities throughout the Third District have been able to access resources previously 
unavailable to them. Brown was reelected to the U.S. House of Representatives for a ninth term in 
November 2008. And in the 111th Congress, the Congresswoman will remain as the Chair of the 
Transportation Subcommittee on Railroads, Pipelines and Hazardous Materials.  

In this capacity, in the 111th Congress Brown will concentrate on ensuring that both the Amtrak 
Reauthorization and Rail Road Safety legislation enacted at the end of the 110th Congress are fully 
and appropriately implemented.  The Subcommittee will concentrate on the oversight of pipeline and 
hazardous material programs and agencies, including reauthorizing the Hazardous Materials 
Transportation Safety program.  The Subcommittee will also focus on reauthorizing the Surface 
Transportation Board, funding rail infrastructure improvements throughout the nation’s 
transportation system, and developing domestic High Speed Rail.  

A native of Jacksonville, Florida, Congresswoman Brown served in the Florida House of 
Representatives for ten years before coming to Washington. Congresswoman Brown attended the 
Florida Agricultural and Mechanical University where she earned a Bachelor of Science Degree. She 
also received a Master's Degree and an Education Specialist Degree from the University of Florida. 
She has been a faculty member at Florida Community College of Jacksonville, the University of 
Florida, and Edward Waters College. Her daughter, Shantrel Brown, is a lawyer in Washington. 

Brown has been a member of the Committee on Transportation & Infrastructure since coming to 
Congress. Early in the 110th Congress, Brown was picked to Chair the Transportation Subcommittee 
on Railroads, Pipelines and Hazardous Materials. This subcommittee is very important to Florida and 
the Third District because of its jurisdiction over the passenger and freight rail industry, which plays 
a vital role in Florida's economy. Brown is also a member of the Subcommittee on Aviation and the 
Subcommittee on Coast Guard and Maritime Transportation.  
 


